
 

 
 

From:   Edge Homes 

Date:    April 24, 2023 

Re:  Two (2) Homes in Hidden Canyon Estates (Suncrest), Draper, Utah 
   Hidden Canyon Lots 515 & 516 (2477 E. & 2463 E. Springtime Road) 
 

 
The events of last Friday night and early Saturday morning were shocking. As a 

company, we have never experienced such devastating events with our homes. More 

than anything else, we are incredibly grateful that no one was injured.  

 

With the failure of the retaining wall and hillside slope, we want to address the question 

on everyone’s mind: how did this happen? The engineering and construction firms that 

designed and constructed the retaining walls are long-standing companies with proven 

track records and years of combined experience. The design of the retaining walls 

underwent a thorough review process with Draper City, with frequent inspections and 

quality checks throughout construction. Yet, despite all the engineering and quality 

control efforts, the wall and hillside experienced a complete failure. Was this a design 

failure by the engineers? Was this a construction failure by the excavators and retaining 

wall companies? Was this a combination of both, or neither? We simply cannot answer 

these questions today. More analysis and data are necessary, but we are committed to 

finding the underlying cause of the problems to ensure they do not happen again.  

  

We do know that stability issues and structural concerns with these two (2) homes 

existed even before this past winter began, with its record snowpack and deep soil 

saturation. These winter conditions amplified the problems and prevented us from 

stabilizing the homes. We had hoped to perform a controlled demolition of the two 

homes in the near future, but that is no longer possible. The remediation, hillside 

stabilization, and beautification will now be our focus. We will see this situation through 

to the end in order to protect our homeowners, their families, and the community. 

 

Last October, when Draper City unilaterally revoked the occupancy permits for these 

two (2) homes and forced the owners to move out, we initially disagreed with that 

decision because the data at that time indicated that the recently-installed piers had 

stopped movement of the homes. As we continued to monitor the situation and collect 

additional data, however, it became evident in December 2022 that the homes were 

continuing to move and that evacuation of the homeowners was the correct decision. 

 
 



 

 

 

 

At this point, our top priority is to take care of the homeowners who are directly affected 

by the slide. In January, we bought back one of these homes and paid the owners for 

various additional expenses relating to their relocation. We expect to achieve a similar, 

mutually-acceptable resolution with the owners of the other home in the near future.  

 

We are also in contact with the owners of the homes on each side of the slide area who 

have evacuated their homes out of an abundance of caution. We are paying their 

relocation, storage, and temporary housing expenses. We will fairly compensate them 

for the disruption and inconvenience they are experiencing. Regardless of who is at 

fault, it is our company policy to stand by our homeowners and not leave them stranded.  

 
 
  


